
Village Maintenance Report 
   
To: Mayor David Miller 

  

Cc: Deputy Mayor Larry Chaleff and Village Trustees 

  

From: Brian Gauger, Motor Equipment Operator 

  

Date: March 28, 2023          

 

Re:  March Maintenance Report 

 

 

1. General Village Maintenance:   There was 1 minor snow event, the roads were sanded/salted.  The 

truck was hosed out and Neutra-washed the following day.  The stop sign and post where damaged due to 

a vehicle accident on the Wensley entrance, also damaged was the sprinkler box, we will not know if any 

damage was done to the sprinkler valves assembly until we turn the water on.  During our morning rounds 

we found 2 fence slats to be dislodged on the fence around the park, they were re-attached.  The court 

room bench was brought down to start the process of sanding and restoring.  The light fixture above the 

clerk desk was replaced due to a bad ballast. 

 

2. Equipment Maintenance:  A hydraulic fitting was replaced on the Gehl 5640(leaking).  The bracket 

holding the front passenger mud flap on the 1993 International rotted out, a new bracket was made and re-

installed.  The other side hub bearing assembly was replaced on the street sweeper.  We changed the oil 

and filter on the ford f550.  The salt spreader was removed from the ford and stored for the summer.   

 

3. Street Lighting:  The light bulb was replaced at 18 Carlton.  The crew went around the village 

checking all of the light poles for damage due to age and rot and made a list of poles needing 

replacement. As of this time we have replaced 6 light poles in preparation of the upcoming lighting 

project.  There are a few more poles that will be replaced in the near future.  An order was placed for 6 

more poles to replenish our inventory of light poles for the future. 

 

Poles replaced thus far: 

-242 Clent Road 

-8 Wensley Drive 

-43 Wensley Drive 

-200 Melbourne Road 

-6 Darley Road 

- the corner of Linfor Road and Wensley Drive 

 


